MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 2ND NOVEMBER 2017 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Robert Earl, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Mal Howlett; Ann Frost; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillor; ; and three members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Jackie Kellett and Margaret Stone, county councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by C Kramer and approved.  

3. POLICE MATTERS

It was reported a white van with false number plates had been slowly travelling around the village with the expectation this was to locate homes vulnerable to attempted crimes. A notice would be put in 'The Parishioner' encouraging residents to install cameras, with R Earl arguing this could now be done for a modest cost.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 7 SEPTEMBER 2017
a. Village Sign, Broome Heath & Village Hall. 

        Regarding the armistice centenary beacon R Earl reported that himself and Colin Kramer had

        made progress obtaining quotes for the beacon and other expenses. He said the Ditchingham

        Estate were supportive of the project.

        Fred Hartwell said improvements were planned for the village hall car park for the benefit of 

        disabled.



b. Adventure Playground. The clerk reported firstly that the rotten part of the wooden side of the overhead ladder was spreading such that it would be dangerous before too much longer; and secondly that holes were appearing in the ground that did not seem to be due to rabbits. In some cases the grass had not been removed, but just sunk. It was possible this was again due to subsidence caused by the previous use of the site as a tip. R Holmes would inspect the problems and advise on action required.  

c. Traffic Problems. 

Shortly before this council meeting a meeting had taken place involving M Stone, Gary Overland  from the county council transport dept., and the chairmen of Broome and Ditchingham. This was after no further progress had been made with the traffic issues, and after a dog being walked along Loddon Road had been hit by a car.

G Overland had made it clear lack of resources meant few improvements could be made. The council decided he should be written to stating it was still necessary to clear the gulleys along by-pass and Yarmouth Road, and replace the bollard at the by-pass junction. 

d. Ditchingham Mens Shed. 

F Hartwell declared an interest. R Earl had drawn plans for the Mens Shed development. It would be physically linked to the village hall, but initially at least this link would be closed; and the shed would have all it's own facilities. Proposed by R Earl and unanimously approved that full planning approval be applied for for these plans, at a cost of £350. The plans would be in the name of the parish council. 
e. Other. 
        Transparency Fund. The council had been successful with it's application and the county

        association of local councils had now been asked to provide the clerk with training on providing

        a website.

       House Martens. Viscount Tamworth had given support in principle to this scheme subject to

       satisfactory arrangements concerning cost, access, maintenance etc. Ditchingham Parish Council

       would now be asked for their support, and assistance could be requested from the Royal Society

       for the Protection of Birds.

       Litter Pick. This had successfully been held in late October, helped by a very good turnout from

       the Ditchingham Mens Shed.

       St Anne's House. The manager of the residence was keen to discuss the council's concern and R

       Earl would make contact with her.

       Dog Fouling. Thanks to R Holmes the requested signs about cleaning up dog mess were now in

       place.    

5. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   M Stone County Council Report. Margaret's monthly reports gave details of county council

       policy and how changes to services may be made in response to cuts in funding. She encouraged

       councils to consider taking advantage of the 'Parish Partnership' scheme in order to provide

       small road improvements but councillors decided not to pursue this, as it would still involve

       council funds being committed. 
  b.   Other. B Bernard gave an update on district council issues, stating that health service views

       would be taken into account in planning policy, and that South Norfolk and Broadland Councils

       would be merging their service provisions. He also reported on a police meeting he had attended

       at which changes were explained to meet funding cutbacks, these included scrapping all Police

       Community Support Officers.
6. PLANNING 

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. No further news had been heard regarding the footpath, or the development in general.
b. Land North West of Yarmouth Road – 
New three bedroom bungalow (outline). The district had backed the parish council in refusing the plan, as it was outside the development boundary and for access and landscape reasons.

c. Land Adjacent to 184 Yarmouth Road – Erection of 2 cottage style dwellings. Although an appeal was still outstanding on a previous application this was a new plan for two detached dwellings. This time the parish council was supportive
as the scale was improved. 

d. 80 Yarmouth Road – Single storey dwelling. M Howlett declared an interest. As the parish council recommended this had also been refused, due to impact on neighbouring home and light loss due to a tree.

e. Land Rear of 179 Yarmouth Road – Reserved matters for scale, layout, landscaping and appearance following outline approval - erection of two storey residential dwelling with attached garage. 
Approval had been given, against parish council advice, though this was no surprise as outline approval had already been obtained. 
f. Bungay House, 8 Yarmouth Road – Extension to form replacement resident places & new facilities. This was a smaller scale version of a previous plan which the parish council had supported, but which had been withdrawn. Again the council supported this one, but again with the condition there should be no dangerous parking off site.
g. 44 Yarmouth Road – New porch. R Holmes declared an interest. Approval was recommended.
h. Red House Farm, Lugs Lane – Agricultural grainstore. Puzzlement had been caused as the district council had written stating the plan had been withdrawn; when the parish council had not been informed of the application in the first place.

i. Other. None to consider.
7. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Annual Return 2016/17 This had been approved, signed, and returned by the external auditors.

  b.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £6090.30

      less uncleared cheques





    £103.98 










  £5986.32

         Savings Account





  £1167.27







              
  £7153.59

  c    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.

  d.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Ditchingham Village Hall £71.40 – repayment of cheque 100852





(Parish council mistakenly paid Ditchingham bill)





South Norfolk Council £1823.50 – precept





Norfolk Association of Local Councils £389.17 – transparency grant 



(see 4e, Other)





South Norfolk Council £200 – recycling credit


                    

         Payments made
  
Chq 100859 Fred Hartwell £23.98 – refreshments for litter pick





Chq 100860 Friends of Broome Adventure Playground £80 – donation





collected from Artichoke by Vicki Dowe in April (originally paid into





parish council a/c)

      Payments authorised      Chq 100861 Imon Site Ltd £180 – grass cutting around play area and 



village hall





Chq 100862 Broome Parochial Church Council £142.32  – churchyard 



maintenance





Chq 100863 East Anglian Air Ambulance £50 – donation  





Preceding proposed by A Frost and approved.

8. OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15 P.M.

9. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 4 January, 1 March, 12 April (annual parish meeting), 3 May (including a.g.m.), 5 July, 6 September, and 1 November 2018.

 

